
Time: Starting at 6pm. 
 Finishing at 7:30 to 8:00pm 
 

Location: Durngate Entrance to Winnall Moors 
 There is no parking on site. Parking 

should be possible within the River 
Park Leisure Centre SO23 7DD 
(which is free after 5pm) 

 

Charge:  Free for HMG members 
Guests welcome - suggested 
donation £5 
 

Booking: Contact 
Sarah.Jackson@hiwwt.org.uk 

 01489 774409 

 

 Hampshire Mammal Group invite you on a walk to 
find out more about the water voles of Winnall 
Moors with Reserves Officer Rachel Remnant, 
followed by some bat detecting led by Senior 
Ecologist Sarah Jackson. 
 
As we walk next to the River Itchen within the 
reserve, Rachel will explain the surveys 
happening at Winnall, what we look for and what 
we have found, we may even be lucky enough to 
see or hear the characteristic ‘plop’!.  As it gets 
dark, we will use bat detectors to identify the bats 
we encounter as we finish off the walk. 
 

The walk will make use of the main, level paths 
on Winnall Moors Reserve and be 
approximately 1km.  The ground surface may 
be uneven so please do wear appropriate 
footwear and clothing.  As it will be getting dark 
during the walk please do bring a small torch 
with you. 
 
 

  
 
 

Alex Berryman 2012 

https://www.google.co.uk/maps/place/Winnall+Moors+Nature+Reserve/@51.0644628,-1.3098562,17z/data=!3m1!4b1!4m5!3m4!1s0x48741275ad66f17f:0x65e470a006f72fe1!8m2!3d51.0644628!4d-1.3076675
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